
American Electric Power 
801 Pennsylvania Ave. NW, Suite 735 
Washington, DC 20004-2615 
AEP.com 

December 21, 2021 

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E.  
Washington, DC 20426 

Re:  American Electric Power Service Corporation 
Revision to Informational Filing of 2022 Projected Annual Transmission Revenue 
Requirement 
Docket No. ER17-405-000 

Dear Secretary Bose: 

American Electric Power Service Corporation, on behalf of its affiliates, AEP Appalachian 
Power Company, Indiana Michigan Power Company, Kentucky Power Company, Kingsport 
Power Company, Ohio Power Company, and Wheeling Power Company (collectively “AEP” or 
“the AEP East Companies”), hereby submits for filing for informational purposes a revision to 
correct the 2022 projected annual transmission revenue requirement (“PTRR”) submitted in this 
docket on November 1, 2021.  This revision updates the 2022 Network Service Peak Loads (NSPL) 
from the preliminary NSPL of 21,944.6 MWs to the final 21,925.3 MWs pursuant to the Network 
Integration Transmission Service Agreement between PJM and AEP, which was finalized by PJM 
on November 11, 2021, This revision impacts the PTRR FR Summary 2022.xlsx and the 2022 
Projected RTEP AEP Summary.doc files included in the November 1, 2021 filing.  Revised files 
are provided herein and have been submitted to PJM for posting (and publication, pursuant to 
AEP’s protocols) on the PJM website at: 

http://pjm.com/markets-and-operations/billing-settlements-and-credit/formula-rates.aspx 

Thank you for your attention to this informational filing.  

Sincerely, 

/s/ Stacey Burbure 
Stacey Burbure 
American Electric Power Service Corporation 
801 Pennsylvania Ave, N.W.  
Suite 735 
Washington, DC 20004 
Telephone: (202) 383-3452  
E-mail: slburbure@aep.com

http://pjm.com/markets-and-operations/billing-settlements-and-credit/formula-rates.aspx

